
Blevins School Board Meeting 

April 8, 2013 

Administration Office 

 

The regular meeting of the Blevins School Board was called to 

order at 7:07 p.m. by board president Melony Ford on Monday, 

April 8, 2013 in the administration office.  Board members 

present:  Ted Bonner, Laura Clark, Melony Ford, Paul Noesser, 

and Richard Snell.  Others in attendance: Superintendent Billy 

Lee, Pat Loe and Lisa Doss.  See attached for others present.  

Prayer was said by Laura Clark and the Pledge of Allegiance 

was said by all. 

The minutes of the March meeting were approved as read. 

Paul Noesser motioned to approve the financial report as 

presented.  Motion passed with a 5-0 vote. 

Board member Carl McGill arrived at 7:13 p.m. 

Paul Noesser motioned to approve the 2013-2014 calendar.  

Motion passed with a 6-0 vote. 

Melony Ford made a motion to approve the 2011-2012 

legislative audit.  Motion passed with a 6-0 vote. 

Richard Snell motioned to accept a 2013-2014 lawn care bid 

from Keith and Terri Steed in the amount of $475 per mowing 



of Blevins campus and $275 per mowing of Emmet campus.  

Motion passed with a 6-0 vote. 

Ted Bonner motioned to approve the repair of Bus #58 by 

ArTex Trucking in the amount of $4140.68.  Motion passed with 

a 6-0 vote. 

Ted Bonner motioned to approve a 2013-2014 contract with 

Edmentum in the amount of $10,650.  Motion passed with a 6-0 

vote. 

Personnel: 

 Paul Noesser motioned to accept the resignation of 

Cindy Ward.  Motion passed with a 6-0 vote. 

 Melony Ford motioned to hire Eden Roberts for the 

2013-2014 kindergarten teacher position.  Motion 

passed with a 6-0 vote. 

 Richard Snell motioned to rehire the list of classified 

employees for the 2013-2014 school year.  Motion 

passed with a 6-0 vote. 

 

Meeting adjourned:  8:20 p.m. 

Minutes approved:  5-13-13 

 

Board President______________________________________ 

Ex-Officio Financial Officer____________________________ 


